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Minutes of the December 12, 2015 Arizona Chapter MOAA General Meeting 
McCormick Ranch Golf Club, Scottsdale, Arizona 

 
 
 

The annual Holiday Luncheon meeting of the general membership was held on Saturday, December 12, 
2015 at McCormick Ranch Golf Club, Scottsdale, AZ. President Jim Cullison called the meeting to order 
at 1150 hours and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance and invocation 
 
 
Members Present: President Cullison welcomed all members and guests present; total in attendance 75 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Charlie Bitner reports $7,545.00 in the general fund, $18,879.00 in the scholarship 
fund and $200.00 in petty cash. Today’s raffle sales will add $360.00 to the scholarship fund 
 
President’s Announcements and Special Presentation: 
 

 Chet Baumer is in attendance and celebrating his 92nd birthday – we all join in wishing him a very 
Happy Birthday 
 

 Gary Fredricks is presented with the MOAA Leadership Award pin by Jim Cullison; Gary was 
nominated for the award by Rob Welch for his vision, service and personal interaction on both the 
National and Chapter boards 

 
Annual Chinese Auction: incoming President Dave Fleming emcees the holiday festivities; the gifts 
were donated by the Chapter Officers and Board of Directors 
 
President’s Closing Remarks: Jim Cullison wishes everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy, 
Healthy New Year!! 
 
Next Meeting: Saturday, January 16, 2016. Please remember to make your reservations and send your 
payment ($22.00pp) to Charlie Bitner prior to Tuesday, January 12, 2016  
 
Adjournment: 1355 hours     


